White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


April 8, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday April 8, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Carol Brimhall. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the minutes of the March 11, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf, to accept the minutes of the March 25, 2013 Budget Hearing.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He had been asked to write up a synopsis of what had transpired between the Township officials and Mr. Michael Feldman.  He gave us what he has written up to date.

There was discussion regarding the rental of the Township property.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to lease the property to Dennis Fanson for a period of 4 years, at a rate of $100 per acre per year.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay bill as presented.  Motion carried.
Trustee Graf made a motion seconded by Treasurer Graf to pay Ken Chamberlain $150.00 for 2 file cabinets that he will bring into the office to store his Zoning and Building records.  Motion carried

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
